












Information circulated by email: 

Licensing 
We referred to the future review of conditions and criteria for taxi licensing and asked 
you to consider how the image of taxi drivers operating in Swansea could be 
improved, such as the introduction of a dress code. This is something which has 
been done in other cities. We noted that this was something which you felt the 
relevant Cabinet Advisory Committee could look at. 
  
In your response we would be grateful if you could specifically refer to our request 
for: 
the introduction of a minimum standard of dress code for taxi drivers. 
  
Hackney carriage drivers are regulated by byelaws and private hire drivers through 
conditions attached to their licences. Currently both the byelaws and conditions 
contain requirements that prescribe a minimum standard of dress for drivers. 
  
The minimum standard requires drivers to be appropriately dressed in suitable clean 
clothing. Drivers must not be bare chested and are not permitted to wear vests, 
shorts or dirty clothing. 
  
If the standard of dress of a licensed driver is at any time found to be inappropriate, 
either following the receipt of complaints or during routine enforcement carried out by 
officers, the issue is addressed. If appropriate the driver can be reported to the 
General Licensing Committee for any action they consider necessary, this could 
include a warning, suspension or ultimately revocation of their licence. 
  
Therefore should any Members or members of the public have any concerns 
regarding the standard of dress of any licensed driver this should be referred to the 
taxi licensing team for the matter to be dealt with. 
  
I hope this information clarifies the position regarding the current standards of dress 
for licensed drivers but if you need any further information please let me know. 
  
  
Regards. 
Cllr Robert Francis-Davies 
Cabinet Member for Enterprise, Development & Regeneration 
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